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Dear Senate,

As stated in the Undergraduate Constitution of the University of Notre Dame, the President of
The Shirt Project shall be nominated by the Financial Management Board before May 1st of each
year and approved by the Senate. At this time, I am pleased to extend my full recommendation
to Emma Brainard for the position.

As stated by the 2023-2024, President of the Shirt Project, Ryan Bland,
I, Ryan Bland, would like to nominate Emma Brainard for the position of President of
The Shirt Project. Having closely worked with Emma when she served as a Graphic
Designer on The Shirt Committee during her sophomore year, I can attest to her
exceptional leadership skills, unwavering dedication, and ability to collaborate with
others. Her creative vision and attention to detail significantly contributed to the success
of The Shirt Project. Emma’s involvement with the Student Union Board further
demonstrates her experience working with student organizations and her commitment to
these projects. What truly sets Emma apart is her warm personality and unparalleled work
ethic. She approaches every task with enthusiasm and sincerity, fostering a positive and
inclusive atmosphere within the team. I have no doubt that Emma possesses the qualities
necessary to excel as President of The Shirt Project. Her proven leadership, passion for
the cause, and ability to unite others make her an ideal candidate for the role, and I am so
excited to see what The Shirt will become under her leadership.

I extend my recommendation to Emma without reservation. Therefore, I recommend that the
Senate approves her nomination as a result of her continued dedication to The Shirt as well as
her extensive qualifications.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark Metryoos
Student Union Treasurer, 2024-2025
Chair, Financial Management Board


